
MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

October 17th, 2017

Convene: 1:30 pm                                                                              Adjourn: 2:10 pm
Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith and Mary Sonksen: Via phone: Rosemary Roberson
Public Comment: None
Approval of September Minutes: Ms. Roberson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported this fiscal year, through September, we have spent 26.13%.  Mr. Sims stated we are not concerned about any categories during the first three months of the fiscal year (July, August and September.)  

Dr. Johnson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.     
Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby stated we will present our budget to the Governor’s office on October 31st at 11:00 am in the Wade Hampton Building.
Elaine Robertson stated the Senate Oversight Study has been different from the House Oversight review.  Lynn Ballentine and Andrea Truitt, Senate staff, have been meeting with each member of the Senior Management Team.  They have requested information as follows: quarterly board reports, turnover rate of the agency staff for the past five years, staff compensation study information, the BEP manual, the finance policy manual, number of employees by division 2010, to current and totals from 2008, and 2009, and a copy of the RSA 15 report which is the BEP federal report.  The Senate staff has not shared with us any other staff or sites they may have visited.  

Mr. Kirby and the Senior Management Team are scheduled to meet Tuesday, November 7th at 10:00 am with the Senate Oversight staff and the Director of Research at this time will present their initial report and the Senators will ask questions.  This is the General Committee and Senator Shealy is the chairperson.        
Mr. Walker stated that WOIA made changes that need to be added to our SCCB VR Policy and Procedure Manual.  Mr. Walker set-up a task force of SCCB staff to look at our current policy and procedure manual to make recommendations for the future policy.  He has been writing the finalized policy draft that consist of twenty-two chapters.  A meeting will be held to review all chapters.  After an extensive review, by region managers, VR counselors, and assistants, the plan is for the policy to go into effect January 1st, 2018.

Some of the changes are as follows: more guidance and policy on tri-work experience, assessment on rehabilitation needs, how to find and use comparable benefits, better understanding of social security benefits, added chapter on the Ellen Beach Rehabilitation Center, added chapter on supported employment, chapter on job placement policy, job retention and career advancement, chapter on pre-employment transition services and comprehensive transition services.   

Mr. Walker will provide the Board Members with a copy of the completed manual.  

Mr. Walker said supported employment is a service for individuals with multiple disabilities.  We have put together a supported employment program.  Three existing positions were turned into job specialist positions.  Their job is to provide supported employment to consumers.  We have to offer customized employment, also.  Customized employment is more up front work and is more intense than supported employment.  ACRE is the vendor who will conduct the training.  The training will begin this week and this company will return to the agency twenty-four times over the next year.  The company is based out of Montana. 

Mr. Walker attended a meeting at the Treasury’s Office.  A Law was passed that put the Treasury’s Office in charge of the SC ABLE accounts. SC ABLE accounts allow beneficiaries of social security disability, food stamps or others who have a disability that was diagnosed prior to their twenty-six birthday to save money in an account.  The ABLE accounts will allow people under the program to save up to $14,000.00 per year in a savings account for a total of $100,000.00.  The money is protected from any kind of a needs based program.  The money in this account can only be used for qualified disability related expenses.
Mr. Kirby stated the BEP Manual is being updated.  The BEP Committee and senior SCCB staff are working together.  Once the manual is completed it will go through the General Assembly process for passage.  

The Foundation held their awards ceremony today.  The awards are listed below:

Danielle Driscoll and Dajohnia Blake were presented the employees of the year award. 
The Spirit Award went to Vanessa Cruell, VR Counselor.  
John Beck was awarded the Case of the Year Award.  
Employer of the Year went to the Morley Call Center and, 

Jackie Keisler was given an award for her assistance and support to the Foundation.    

Chairperson Sonksen said the Foundation for the SC Commission for the Blind Legislative Breakfast is scheduled for Thursday, February 1st, 2018, in the Blatt Building room 112 from 8:00 a.m. until 10:00 a.m.

Committee Reports: None
Old Business: None
New Business:  None
Public Comment:  None
Board Meetings: November 16th, December 19th
Adjourn: Mr. Smith made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.
The motion passed.  

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  
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